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Meeting Place 

American Legion Hall Post 1 

5400 East Yale Avenue (Yale & I-25), Denver, Colorado 

Every Friday Morning, 7:00 ð 8:00 am 

****INVITE A FRIEND TO JOIN**** 

Optimist Club of Monaco South 
Founded in 1976 at Denver, Colorado 

Serving Youth and the Community for 36 Years 

www.monacosouth.org 

Editor for this IssueðPat Bush for Robert Wardlaw 

Fred Pasternack 
Grandiose Utterings 
of Monaco South 

Good Morning Optimist 
Greetings 

Our greeters, Karl Geil and Bob Coulson supplied 
the happy faces that greeted us at todayôs member-
ship meeting. Bob Coulson did double duty when he 
gave us the invocation remembering Harry Johnson. 
Bob also let us know that a memorial service for Harry 
will be held at the First Presbyterian Church of Little-
ton, 1609 W. Littleton Blvd. (near Windermere) on Sat-
urday, November 9th at 1:00 p.m. 

New Member 
Recently approved new member Rob Fries joined 

us again for breakfast. It is great to see you Rob! We 
look forward to working with you on one of the many 
activities that the club conducts each month. No other 
guests were present at the meeting. 

From the Prez 
Although our Prez, Jon Wachter did not have much 

to say today, so the editors wanted to show off some 
of the many talents he has, see below. 

 

Announcements  
Super Citizen Program: Don Thomson, sitting in 

for Robert Wardlaw, who is in Las Vegas for his sons 
soccer tournament, announced that the Super Citizen 
program is well under way for the year. Robert is the 
new chair for the project and has everything well un-
der control as several presentations have already 
been made. Rob Gardner is handling the arranging of 
presenters. He has a presenter sign-up for every 
presentation through this calendar year. He would like 
to have a second presenter for each one as well. See 
Rob next week to get on his list. 

Liberty Day Fundraiser: Andy McKean an-
nounced that a fundraiser for the Liberty Day project 
has been scheduled for November 6th at the White 
Fence Farm in Lakewood. It is the Veterans Day 
Leader Night, an ñEvening in Honor of our Veteransò 
whom have sacrificed so much for our Constitution. 
Liberty Dayôs mission is to provide resources to help 
educate students about our Constitution from where 
our liberty and freedoms comes. Ben Franklin once 
replied when asked what the founding fathers have 
given to us, ñA Republic if you can keep it.ò If you 
would like to help support this effort, you can do so by 
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Holiday Party 

Frank Middleton says,  

Save The Date, Saturday, December 7
th 

at 

Aurora Golf Course Club House  
50 S Peoria St. 

 
Details forth coming 

OCMS Prez Jon Wachter sets the beat for the ñGlass Half Empty Bandò 
at the CO/WY Optimist Convention Breckenridge, CO, Aug 23-26 2013. 
 
  

http://www.monacosouth.org/index.php
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Announcements Continued 
ordering tickets to the Veterans Day Leader Night at 
The White Fence Farm, 6263 W. Jewell Avenue, 6:00 
p.m. ï 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 6th by 
contacting Jimmy Sengenberger at Jim-
my@LibertyDay.org or calling 720-316-1072. 
Brain Bowl is Coming: When Karl Geil is excited, you 

know the Brain Bowl is near. He wants us to reserve some 
time next January and 
February to work on the 
upcoming Brain Bowl. 
For those new mem-
bers, the Brain Bowl is 

an academic completion for middle school students. It is 
pattern after the old G.E. College Bowl where teams from 
various schools compete against each other by answering 
questions in a variety of subjects. There are three regional 
competitions capped by a Colorado/Wyoming District cham-
pionship. Approximately 1,250 students will participate in 
this event, and we need about 135 volunteers at each tour-
nament to make them run properly. There are volunteer 
opportunities for Readers (training in advance required), 
Time Keepers, Score Keepers, Runners, Score Checkers, 
Proctors for the written test, and many more. Reader train-
ing has not yet been scheduled. The tournaments are: 

Ý Central Region - February 1, 2014 at Heritage High 
School in Littleton. 

Ý South Region - February 8, 2014 at Carson Middle 
School on the Ft. Carson U.S. Army Post near Colora-
do Springs. 

Ý Championship Tournament - February 22, 2014 at 
Hamilton Middle School in Denver. 

Ý North Region - Not yet scheduled. The schools up north 
are still recovering from the Fall floods  

More details can be found at www.optimistbrainbowl.org/. 
Stay tuned for more details. 

YMCA Capital Campaign & OCMS Playground:  

The Monaco South has raised about $40,000 in 
donations and pledges for the Schlessman YMCA re-
model and expansion. As you know, Monaco South 
committed to raise $50,000 for this effort and the right 
to place our name on the childrenôs playground. Keep 
in mind, members who pledge over $1,000 ($200 per 
year for 5-years) will have their name on the plaque 
that will be adjacent to the entrance to the playground 
on the inside of the YMCA. This is the chance to have 
a lasting effect on the communityôs young people by 
building this playground. If you have not already 
helped with a contribution, please consider doing so. 
A pledge form is attached to the GUMS distribution 
email or you can get one by contacting Greg Young at 
303-759-3921 or gndyoung@comcast.net. 

Dime-A-Day Program: Freddie Pasternack has 
agreed to chair the clubôs participation in the Dime-A-

Day program again this year. He 
congratulated the club for the 
$40,000 raised toward the chil-
drenôs YMCA playground but that 
he only wants a dime a day or 
$36.50 for the year. That is a 
dime a day for the next year that 
goes to the O.I. foundation. Fred-
dy led our club to the highest par-

ticipation level in the entire Optimist International or-
ganization last year and he is hoping to repeat that 
feat again. 

Monaco South Shirts: Monaco South golf shirts 
are continuing to be sold. Tom Glazier is still taking 
orders for the shirts. If you would like one or need a 
replacement, be sure to let Tom know. 

Christmas Tree Lot Update: Joe Marci gave us 
an update on the Christmas Tree Lot. He reminded all 
members that if they show up at the K-Mart location, 
you not only will not have any help but you will also 
have no trees to sell. That is because we have to 
move the lot this year since the K-Mart store is closed. 
Joe has obtained two approvals to use space at six 
locations that he is investigating. The good news is we 
will have a site to use. The bad news is we do not 
know where that will be just yet. Joe is continuing to 
work on this and will let us know as soon as some-
thing is finalized. 

Christmas Tree Pre-sales: Ed Collins floated the 
idea of a Christmas Tree Pre-Sale. The idea would be 
to have members canvass their neighborhoods taking 
orders for Christmas Trees. Editor, if this pre-sale is 
successful, we may not need a physical lot location. 
Just kidding! Keep looking Joe. If you would like to get 
your three shifts done early by selling a sufficient num-
ber of trees in the pre-sale, let Ed, know that you 
would like to partake. 

Sullivan Scholarship Entertainment Books: A 
new shipment of the entertainment books have arrived 
so there is no shortage of available books for sale. If 
you would like to purchase one for every member of 
your family, be sure to see Joe Marci. They are only 
$30.00 each. What a nice gift! 

The Rod Winget Walkers: Rob Winget wants us 
to move and reminded all members that the ñMSOC 
walkersò would meet out in the parking lot for their 
weekly walk. Today is a perfect day to take a walk 
through the neighborhood. You should get your walks 
in now before the weather turns ugly. 

Super Zone Meeting: Past Prez Paul Simon, 
back from a drive to California to see his son, remind-

ed all members that the Super Zone 
meeting is set for Saturday, November 
9th. The meeting is for training club of-
ficers and getting to know Optimists 
throughout the various zones. The 
meeting will be held from 8:00 a.m. to 

12:00 noon at the American Legion Hall. 

Santaôs Needed: Craig Eley is in search for San-
taôs. They are needed to staff the 
Santa Haus part of the Tree Lot 
in December. Craig says he will 
supply the suit and training in 
case you do not already know 
how to ñHo, Ho, Ho.ò You can 
sign-up for shifts last just 2 
hours. 
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